

THOMAS M. TUNNEY

ALDERMAN, 44TH WARD
1057 WEST BELMONT AVENUE
CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 80857-3326
TELEPHONE 773-625-8034
FAX 773-526-6058
E-Mall: ttunney@cityofchicago.org
Website: 44thward.org

January 14, 2010

CITY COUNCIL

CITY OF CHICAGO

COUNCIL CHAMBER
SECOND FLOOR, CITY HALL
121 NORTH LASALLE STREET
CHICAGO, ILLINGIS 60602-1288
TELEPHONE: 312-744-3073
FAX: 312-744-6824

COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIPS

HUMAN RELATIONS, VICE-CHAIRMAN

SPECIAL EVENTS AND CULTURAL AFFAIRS, VICE-CHARMAN

FINANCE

BUDGET AND GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS

LICENSE AND CONSUMER PROTECTION

ECONOMIC, CAPITAL AND TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT

EDUCATION AND CHILD DEVELOPMENT

COMMITTEES, RULES AND ETHICS

Dear Neighbor,

I'm writing to tell you about a significant project coming to N. Wayne Avenue, W. Grace Street, W. Waveland Avenue and N. Bosworth Avenue. This is good for everyone who lives in the vicinity, but it will require some adjustment as the work goes forward.

I have asked Water Management Commissioner John Spatz to provide full information packets to neighbors along the way.

If you have any questions or concerns, please don't hesitate to call my office at 773.525.6034. Together, we can all work to make this a model of community building in both the literal and figurative senses.

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Thomas M. Tunney

Alderman 44th Ward







WATER MANAGEMENT CUSTOMER NOTICE

At Alderman Tunney's suggestion, I'm writing to introduce a full packet of information on the sewer construction project coming to N. Wayne Avenue, W. Grace Street, W. Waveland Avenue and N. Bosworth Avenue. We want to make certain you are fully informed and know how to get any questions answered or concerns addressed.

I have asked our project managers to assemble this packet of information for your use. I have also instructed all concerned that we must conduct ourselves as good neighbors—however temporary—during the term of this project. This means respecting and enhancing your "quality of life" whenever possible. While heavy construction always involves some noise and dust, we will do everything possible to maintain a clean and safe work site.

Please feel free to call Assistant Commissioner Tom LaPorte (312-742-1029) at any time with concerns or questions. He will either be able to address your concern, or bring it directly to me.

Thank you, in advance, for your patience and good will.

Sincerely

John F. Spatz, Jr. Commissioner





Do you wonder what was happening in 1891? That's the year the old sewer main was installed beneath your street. Among other things:



- Fig Newtons were produced for the first time.
- The Wrigley Company was founded in Chicago, originally selling products such as soap and baking powder.
- Stanford University opened its doors.
- Thomas Edison patented the radio.
- Congress created the U.S. Courts of Appeal.
- Carnegie Hall in New York City opened.
- George A. Hormel and Company introduced Spam.
- James Naismith invented the game of basketball.





N. Wayne Ave./W. Grace St./W. Waveland Ave./N. Bosworth Ave.

SEWER PROJECT DESCRIPTION

Project: The Chicago Department of Water Management will install a new sewer in to N. Wayne Avenue (Addison to Byron), W. Grace Street (Wayne to Lakewood), W. Waveland Avenue (Ashland to Janssen) and N. Bosworth Avenue (Addison to Waveland).

Reason: The old sewer pipe dates back to 1891 and needs to be replaced. The area bounded by Byron Street on the north, Magnolia Avenue on the east, Addison Street on the south, and Ashland Avenue on the west will benefit from improved drainage and reduced risk of flooding.

Timing: Work will begin shortly, if it hasn't already, with completion of the project scheduled for July. Restoration of the street and damaged sidewalks/parkways will follow. Dates may change depending on weather and other factors. If there is any appreciable change, we will notify you.

Traffic: We will have closures to "through traffic". Our excavation and the equipment involved all take up space, and safety, of course, is the foremost consideration. You will always have access to your property.

Parking: We will post our work area for "No Parking" as needed, during work hours. We are agreeable to parking outside of those hours, but will have to insist that cars be moved by the start of the next workday. We will try to preserve as much parking as we can.

CONTACT NUMBERS

24-HOUR SERVICE AND INFORMATION LINE 3-1-1

ALDERMAN THOMAS M. TUNNEY 773-525-6034

ASSISTANT WATER MANAGEMENT COMMISSIONER TOM LAPORTE 312-742-1029





N. Wayne Ave./W. Grace St./W. Waveland Ave./N. Bosworth Ave.

SEWER PROJECT FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS

Will our sewer or water service be interrupted? Neither should be. But we can't be absolutely certain. Whenever you are doing heavy construction, there are bound to be surprises. Sometimes we find a water service from a house well away from where our records indicate it is. Sometimes, old pipes are brittle and prone to breaking when there is the vibration of digging.

Will I get notice if there is a shutdown? We will try to give you notice prior to a shutdown. But it all depends on the circumstances. If necessary, we will perform the emergency shutdown immediately and then tell you about it. Safety and avoiding property damage are prime considerations.

What about restoration of curb and parkway damage? When we finish the job, we will pave the street and address curb and parkway issues. We promise to leave your parkway and curb at least as good as we found them.

What about improvements I've made in the parkway? If there are ornamental plants, brickwork, sprinkling systems, etc., in your parkway, we certainly try to avoid them. The City of Chicago, however, cannot assume responsibility for privately made improvements. We will work with you to avoid any problems along these lines.

Why should I be nice about this? We are renewing your neighborhood and helping reduce the risk of local flooding during heavy rain. We intend to be good neighbors, although we are aware that our work is inherently disruptive. We will work with neighbors, Alderman Tunney, and others, to ensure that this disruption is minimal and that the experience is as agreeable as possible.